Kentucky High School Athletic Association

2280 Executive Drive • Lexington, KY 40505 • (859) 299-5472 • (859) 293-5999 (fax)

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE: FRIDAY, MARCH 22, 2002

FINALISTS NAMED FOR KHSAA COMMISSIONER POSITION ANNOUNCED

BOWLING GREEN -- The Kentucky High School Athletic Association Board of Control announced three finalists for the position of Commissioner at its meeting in Bowling Green.

Brigid DeVries of Lexington, current Executive Assistant Commissioner of the KHSAA, Stan Steidel of Cold Spring, Central Office Administrator with Covington Independent Schools and Jim Watkins of Louisville, Director of Academics, Athletics and Activities for Jefferson County Public Schools, are the finalists.

KHSAA Board of Control president Kathy Johnston said the three were chosen as finalists by a screening committee from a pool of 24 applicants with eight of those from Kentucky.

"The finalists will be interviewed by the full board by the end of April, with the anticipated naming of the new Commissioner at the May board meeting in Lexington," Johnston said.

Current KHSAA Commissioner Louis Stout announced his retirement, effective June 30, following eight years as Commissioner and 31 years overall with the Association.

-- KHSAA --